NEW JERSEY HIGHLANDS COUNCIL

LAND CONSERVATION COMMITTEE

CHAIR REPORT 
FOR THE MEETING OF AUGUST 8, 2006 
On August 8, 2006, the Land Conservation Committee held a meeting at the New Jersey Highlands Council office in Chester, New Jersey.  Notice of the Committee meeting was provided on the Council's web site.  Council members present were Committee Chairwoman Debbie Pasquarelli, and Council Members Scott Whitenack, Kurt Alstede, and Janice Kovach (by teleconference).  Council staff present included Tom Borden, Steve Balzano and Kim Ball Kaiser. 
Ms. Pasquarelli called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  She began the meeting by having the Committee review two technical memos for use in the development of the Regional Master Plan, an “Approach for Assessing Agriculture Resource Value” and the “Status of Land Preservation in the Highlands Region”.  Ms. Kaiser presented the Committee with a summary of each memorandum.  
Ms. Pasquarelli then moved on to the next agenda item which was a discussion of the reauthorization of the Garden State Preservation Trust (Trust).   The Trust’s funds are due to be expended in 2007 or 2008.  Ms. Pasquarelli suggested that Council staff prepare a letter to Governor Corzine stating the Council’s position on the renewal of the GSPT.  The Committee agreed that the letter should discuss the following: 

· an acknowledgment by the Trust of the importance of Highlands Resources and their preservation;
· an extension of the 2009 sunset provision in the Highlands Act regarding the use of the January 1, 2004 date for purposes of determining pre-Highlands Act property values;

· a discussion concerning Green Acres, SADC and SHPO who have their own criteria for determining priority properties for preservation which may not harmonize with the criteria recommended in the Highlands Regional Master Plan;

· the need for the Trust to broaden its scope to include Highlands properties that fall outside the eligibility for existing programs administered by other agencies; and
· the need for the Highlands TDR program to be fully capitalized.  
Ms. Pasquarelli then opened the committee meeting for public comment.

Bill O’Hearn, Ringwood Borough, recommended that the Council focus on preserving large parcels, contiguous to existing open space and parcels with high water recharge value
Julia Somers, Highlands Coalition Executive Director, mentioned that water pricing was too cheap and there was no incentive to conserve.  
Helen Heinrich, NJ Farm Bureau, recommended that the farmland preservation criteria for each of the seven Highlands counties be included in the Agriculture memo. 
Dave Peifer, URWA Consultant, also mentioned that existing water pricing encourages consumption and that it is an element in the pattern and trend of land conversion.

Ms. Pasquarelli then adjourned the Land Conservation Committee meeting at 6:35 p.m.
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